Chehalem Mountain Sunridge Water Company

Cross Connection Ordinance q)- 00S L&

March 2010

The purpose of this ordinance is to protect the water supply of Chehalem Mountain
Sunridge Water Company (Company) from contamination or pollution from any cross
connections; and to assure that anti-backflow devices are installed on each connection to
the water system, tested upon installation, and tested at least annually thereafter. This
ordinance is in compliance with Oregon Administrative Rule (OAR) 333-061-0070 and
the Uniform Plumbing Code (UPC) as adopted by the State of Oregon.

The Company intends to install approved anti-backflow devices during 2011-12 on each
connection to the water system. To ensure compliance with OAR and to facilitate
inspection and maintenance all anti-backflow devices will be of the same make and
model and will be installed in accordance with UPC. The Company will contract to have
anti-backflow devices installed on each connection and landowners will be assessed for
installation via the existing special assessment of $50 per month until paid (estimated to
be approximately $500.00 per connection). The Company will inspect or have inspected
annually all anti-backflow devices on the system. An annual assessment will be levied if

deemed necessary for inspection of anti-backflow devices.

The installation or maintenance of any unprotected cross connection which would
endanger the water supply of the Company is prohibited. Any such cross connection
created following installation of anti-backflow devices is hereby declared unlawful and
- shall be immediately protected or eliminated.

Signed by Chehalem Mountain Sunridge Water Company Board of Directors.
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